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Important Dates

Last Day Term 4
Wednesday 13 December
2023

OSHC Vacation
Care 18th Dec -
22nd Dec
Monday 18 December 2023

OSHC Vacation
Care 15th Jan -
19th Jan
Monday 15 January 2024

OSHC Vacation
Care 22nd Jan -
25th Jan
Monday 22 January 2024

Term 1 Commences
Monday 29 January 2024

FROM OUR PRINCIPAL
Dear families,

The end of the year has arrived! It has been a very busy and productive year at St Francis School, and I am very proud of the

achievements of the students and staff, who have all worked extremely hard to create a community that grows together in faith, peace

and wisdom. On behalf of all staff at St Francis School, I wish all families a happy and holy Christmas and rich blessings for the new year

Week 9 - Term 4
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ahead. The following are extracts from my address to the Thanksgiving mass, and the year 6 Graduation:

Good morning everyone,

What a lovely way to end our school year together. My thanks to Mrs DeNadai and all who were involved in bringing the celebration

together. It has been another year of change and growth, as well as another year of ‘unprecedented events.’ We have much to be

grateful for, here at St Francis-a beautiful school, wonderful staff and students, and a supportive parish community. There is a very

strong sense of being a family who grows together, in Faith, Peace and Wisdom and I am very grateful for having been blessed with the

opportunity to be principal. 2024 will bring exciting new possibilities as we prepare to take ownership of our new buildings! I know right

now things are messy and a bit uncomfortable, but I do know that it will all be worth it in the end.

I would like to say a special and sincere thankyou to all of our staff – teachers, ESOs, admin staff, finance and maintenance staff-for their

fantastic work all year to create fantastic learning opportunities for all of you. We are very lucky to have such a dedicated team of people

working here at St Francis.

With the end of the school year comes a time of farewell for some students, families and staff. I would first like to acknowledge and

congratulate our year 6 students. Tonight, we will have  the opportunity to celebrate their graduation together, with a Liturgy and a

dinner. I want to sincerely thank Mrs Stoddart, Ms Gill and Mrs DeNadai for their organisation of all aspects of the evening – I am very

much looking forward to it. We wish all our year 6 students every future happiness and success.

This year we  say goodbye to some very special people. Mrs Beaufoy, who has been a teacher for 43 years, with many of them at St

Francis, is retiring! Mrs Beaufoy has made such a wonderful contribution to our school community, and we are very sad to see her go.

We wish Mrs Beaufoy every future happiness and hope to still see her from time to time!

We also say goodbye and thankyou to Mrs Harslett, who has made a great contribution to our school this year, working with our year 2

classes, as well as many other class groups during the year. We wish Mrs Harslett every future happiness. Mrs Diem Savy will be moving

to Our Lady Queen of Peace school next year. We are very grateful for Mrs Savy’s work with the Receptions over the past 18 months

and wish her every happiness at her new school. Ms Pawson has been a wonderful year 1 teacher this year and we sincerely thank her

for everything she has done. We hope to see Ms Pawson regularly into the future. We are also saying goodbye and thankyou to Miss

O’Dea who has done a great job with our new receptions this year.

In 2023 we will have some new staff join our community. We welcome Mrs Fernandez, Miss Auger and Ms Frost to our school

community and look forward to getting to know them next year.

In closing, I would like to thank Fr Michael for being with us today. It is always great to have you share mass with us and your faith,

wisdom and guidance are an inspiration to us all. I would also like to sincerely thank the Christ the King parish for supporting our school

in so many ways this year,  and for those families and  parishioners who have joined in our celebration today.

Dear year 6 students,

My congratulations to you all on coming to the end of your primary school years. This is a significant moment for you and your families.

You have all worked extremely hard over the past 7 years, and have grown into wonderful young people that your families can be

extremely proud of. Although I have only at St Francis for 2.5 years, I have enjoyed the time we have had together, and have watched

you as you’ve made your mark as community leaders in so many ways. A highlight for me was the way you lead our school tours. I have

been very impressed with the learning you have exhibited during my time here at St Francis. I particularly liked your growth mindset, and

your commitment to find new and interesting ways to showcase your learning. Another real highlight for me was our camp to Finniss. I

was proud of the way you conducted yourselves during the camp, and very much enjoyed the time we had together.

Our regular fortnightly gatherings have been very well hosted by many of you this year, and I often marvelled at the confident way you

engaged with the children, and kept those gatherings flowing! Your leadership has been seen and felt in many other ways too – through

being wonderful buddies to our reception students,  a variety of social justice initiatives, through being eco warriors who kept the school

clean and tidy, in leading your teams on Sports day, helping out with Playgroup, running lunch time clubs and in the many and varied

ways you were called to represent the school.

Year 6’s, I would also like to acknowledge and thank your teachers and your parents, who are gathered with us tonight. Firstly, to all

parents and caregivers, my sincere thanks for your positive and productive engagement with our school community over the past 7

years. It really does take a village to raise a child, and your partnership with us has made a world of positive difference in forming the

wonderful human beings graduating this evening! I would particularly like to thank and congratulate the following families who will be

finishing their time at St Francis:

Ashima, Brown, Busolin, Cosenza, Costolloe, Cox, Fewster, Flinn, Fontanelli, Formato, Guidi, Harrity, Herrmann, Holton, Lewis, Machiste

Guitian, Marrone, Mayo, McEvoy, Mezzino, Nuske, Palasis, Pegoli, Petridis, Robinson, Sharma, Sinclair, Spanagel, Speziali, Tomkinson,
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Westerhof, Williams, Youssef.

On behalf of everyone here at St Francis, I wish you all every future happiness. If your journey hasn’t yet ended with us, then I look

forward to our ongoing partnership!

To our wonderful class and specialist teachers-those who are here and those who are at home – and more broadly to all teachers who

have taught your children over the last 7 years, I say a sincere and heartfelt thankyou for your dedication and commitment to the children

and their learning. While you may not immediately see or feel it, you have made a profound positive difference in these young people’s

lives and they will, I’m sure, look back fondly on their time with you!

As you move on, now from St Francis, I thought it would be a good idea to remind you of some of the things St Francis himself said:

“Start by doing what is necessary, then what is possible, and suddenly you are doing the impossible.”

“For it is in giving that we receive.” 

“Remember that when you leave this earth, you can take with you nothing that you have received--only what you have given.”

“I have been all things unholy. If God can work through me, He can work through anyone.” 

“Lord, make me an instrument of thy peace. Where these is hatred, let me sow love...” (The Peace Prayer)

“Preach the Gospel at all times. Use words if necessary.”

"The deeds you do may be the only sermon some persons will hear today."

"The only thing ever achieved in life without effort is failure."

"Do few things but do them well, simple joys are holy."

“A single sunbeam is enough to drive away many shadows.”

I hope these simple messages will stay with you in your lives!

So, now for my top 10 pieces of advice! Year 6 students, as you move on from our community, please remember:

1. Being a leader is about setting the example; of showing integrity; of making the right decisions; of being a good human being first

and foremost. You should all aspire to these things

2. Love and care for your family-they have given you the best possible start in life – honour that by making your mark in the world

3. Stay true to yourselves - The most important thing in your life is to live your life with integrity and to not give into peer pressure to

try to be something that you’re not – be the person YOU want to be, and don’t let others get in the way!

4. Empathy and kindness are the true signs of emotional intelligence. Care for others around you, and especially those who haven’t

enjoyed the privileges you all have – make a difference in someone else’s life as well.

5. Honour God – whether you believe, or question that belief. You can do this in many simple and tangible ways – an easy how to

guide is to learn the Beatitudes, then live them in your lives.

6. Love and care for the world you live in. Our shared home is a precious one, so look after it!

7. Pursue what is meaningful not what is easy or expedient.

8. Always tell the truth — or, at least, don’t lie!

9. Assume that the person you are listening to might know something you don’t – and listen well.

10. You can’t have a rainbow without a little rain. Sometimes things will go wrong-embrace that, be resilient-things will always get

better-especially if you have a positive mindset!

11. Have fun – life is for living!

I wish you all, every future happiness. I want you to know that you will always have a place in this community, and we all look forward to

hearing of your future exploits!

God bless,

Phil

FROM THE DEPUTY
Dear Families,
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Transition afternoon 2024 Classes,
On Monday the students were placed in their classes for 2024 and spent part of the afternoon with their new teacher. The focus for all

classes was beginning our Being Connected program which will continue in the first 2 weeks of the new school year.

The process for student placement began for staff many weeks ago. These groupings take a considerable amount of time to finalise and

this process includes consideration of student learning, friendships, staff thoughts and priorities and other information gathered

throughout the year.

Reports
Monday saw the distribution of End of Year Reports.

These reports are a summary of your child’s 2023 academic year. As you share the report with your child, I encourage you to reflect

together on their time at St Francis this year. What have been the positives? What is your child proud of? What have been some of their

learning achievements? What have been the special blessings or moments that you have been able to celebrate or share with others?

Thankyou
As we come to the end of the year, I take this opportunity to thank you as parents for your generous partnership with the school and the

many contributions you make to the life of our community.

I wish each family a happy and peace filled Christmas, and pray that you experience God’s gifts of hope and love.  With many blessings

for Christmas and the New Year.

God Bless,

Nives Kresevic

CATHOLIC IDENTITY

O Come O Come Emmanuel

Christmas Hampers

Thank you to all families who were able to contribute to the Vinnies, Christmas Hampers, your generous donations were very much

appreciated.

Thank you also to the Social Justice Captains for the organisation and collation of the hampers.

Sacramental Program Enrolments 2024
4 / 10



Families still wishing to enrol in the 2024 Sacramental Program please contact the Parish Office on ph. 8356 8887

A Christmas Prayer
Jesus, the Light of the World, as we celebrate your Birth… May we begin to see the world in the light of the understanding you give us. 

As you chose the lowly, the outcasts and the poor to receive the greatest news the world had ever known, so may we worship you in

meekness of heart.  May we also remember our brothers and sisters less fortunate than ourselves in this season of giving.  Amen.

Christmas Wishes
The school year is drawing to a close; it has been a busy time and a time for growth and change.  As we prepare for the coming of the

Christ child, I wish you a safe and happy Christmas.  

May Peace be your gift at Christmas and your blessing all year through!  ~Author Unknown

God Bless

Mrs Angela De Nadai

Assistant Principal: Religious Identity and Mission

P.E/SPORT
With the end of the school year now upon us I would like to take this final opportunity to thank each and every student who has

participated in a school sporting team, sports carnival team, SAPSASA Representation, SACPSSA Representation, Sports leadership

groups and Health Hustle Leaders. We are very proud of everyone’s achievements throughout 2023 and look forward to what the new

year will bring in the world of St Francs Sport.

During all of Term 1 2024 I will be taking leave and then returning at the beginning of Term 2. It will be business as usual while I am

away, the school and various staff will pick up aspects of my role to see that the students still have the amazing opportunities that we can

provide.

To assist with this as much as possible please make sure all team, player and student nominations are completed on time via SZapp to

assist with the coordination of playing groups, teams, coaches and assistants can be arranged.

Have a wonderful time over the Christmas period with your family and friend and I look forward to seeing all the students and families

again in Term 2 of 2024.

School Tennis Tournament
For the last 5 weeks we have been conducting our annual school tennis tournament, matches have been played before school and at

the lunch breaks. With over 60 students taking part in both the singles and doubles competitions it was an amazing showcase of talent.

This week we have wrapped up the competition with all of the finals being played. Well don to everyone who participated this year and a

huge congratulations to our winners and runners up competitors.

Year 4/5 Mixed Singles

Winner - Jack Bullen

Runner Up - Adele Treccasi

Open Girls Singles

Winner - Mia Tregoweth

Runner Up - Adele Treccasi

Open Boys Singles

Winner - Nathaniel Williams

Runner Up – Vinnie Busolin

Girls Doubles
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Winners - Mia Tregoweth/ Alice McAvoy

Runners Up - Scarlett Grosso/Leila Cosenza

Boys Doubles

Winners - Nathaniel Williams/Lucas King

Runners Up – Vinnie Busolin/Alessio Marrone

  

 

Football Star Academy
Please click on the below link if you are interested in the December school holiday football clinics conducted by the Football Star Academy.

So very exciting news, on December 20th they have secured SA’s very own FIFA World Cup star Charlie Grant as our school holidays

clinic coach. You can find flyers with QR codes to sign up for this clinic in this newsletter edition too.

Sport Star Academy

Football Star Academy

Western Suburbs

Stefan Mauk, Jenna McCormick & Nick Ansell

1300 372 300

Have a safe, happy and merry Christmas.

James Daley

Sports Coordinator
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PERFORMING ARTS
In 2023 Annabelle (3CD), Myra (3MB), Olivia (3MD) and Eliza (1GP) competed in Mini Novice Cheer for Visual Energy Studios. The Mini

Cadets are the most successful Mini Novice team in South Australia for 2023. Annabelle, Olivia and Myra also competed in Mini Level 1

and their team Troopers placed 3 out of 4 events, this team is coached by former St Francis student Alannah Denichilo. Year 5 student

Sameeya Dumra (5FM) successfully competed in the Junior Novice “Combat” also coached by Alannah. One of our St Francis Dance

Captains recently competed at a national level. Congratulations to Chelsie Chittleborough (6MS) who competed in multiple events and

had great success achieving first place for Jazz across Australia.

Year 4RS student, Tahlia Mazzarolo recently completed multiple dance exams through Generation Dance receiving honours with

distinction for Tap (98%) honours plus distinction for Jazz (93%) and honours for ballet (>93%). Vanita Mirolo also achieved honours for

her Jazz exam through Star Academy.

This week some of our instrumental students completed a formal piano exam. The students were well prepared by our instrumental tutor

George. We wish Jasmine (1GP), Jordan (3MB), Anastasia (4RS), Charlotte (5FM) and Connor (6MS) all the best with their upcoming

results.

We would like to congratulate all the students on their dedication, efforts and achievements.

Olivia Bozzon
Arts Coordinator - Performing Arts Teacher
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 Read More

“The Services and events contained in this bulletin are in no way connected with the school and are included in this newsletter for your

information only. Parents and caregivers need to make their own enquiries and assessments about the suitability of these events and

services for their need and those of their children”

All Content Copyright 2023 ©
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